Columbus Boychoir School Princeton, New Jersey

NEWSLETTER

Vol. V

April 13, 1961

No. 26

FOUR new students entered the school when it re-opened following the Easter vacation last Sunday. They are Richard Haley, Newfoundland, N.J., 4th grade; Tom Christensen, Fort Fairfield, Me., 4th grade; Charles Depoy, Columbus, O., 5th grade, and Billy Southard, Mt. Gilead, O., 6th grade. Enrollment now stands at 71, including 66 boarding students, the latter figure a new high. Though still a member of the student body, Gary Raphael did not return to school, having sustained a broken leg in a fall from a horse, an injury which will keep him in hospital eight weeks. His mother in consultation with his teacher, Mrs. Fleck, will tutor him in the work being done by his class at school. Speedy recovery, Gary!

CAMP enrollment has reached 34, compared with 23 on the same date last year and 18 the previous year. Last year the camp was filled by June 1st. Parents of school boys who are intending to register are urged to do so at once to avoid the possibility of disappointment. Only full-season enrollments are being accepted, the policy of taking school boys for half the season having been abandoned because of its drawbacks. In addition to the benefits of camp life, the advantages to boys musically are considerable, particularly to those who will be returning to school in the fall. The camp season opens tune 25th and closes August 6th. A few vacancies for counselors exist and applicants are invited, especially college and upper high school students. (Write to Camp Director, Box 350, Princeton, N.J.)

CONCERT will be given at Huntington, L.I., High School tonight at 8:30 and at George School, Pa., Sunday afternoon at four o'clock.

ASSEMBLY program tomorrow will consist of a talk on the Peace Corps by Don Emmerson, a senior at Princeton University, who has been active in the movement and was recently named one of Princeton's Men of the Week by Town Topics, local weekly, for the leading role he has played in furthering the idea of the Peace Corps in general and on college campuses in particular.

FATHER of David Soper, Dr. David Wesley Soper, was injured badly in a car accident at Uniontown, Pa., recently and has been hospitalized in Pittsburgh. His condition, described as critical, has been reported as improving. Dr. Soper has written a dozen books on religion and philosophy and is widely known as a preacher and lecturer. He is chairman of the department of religion at Beloit College, Wisconsin, where he has been a professor of philosophy for the past 15 years. The Newsletter extends to him best wishes for a quick recovery.

FROM the Columbus, O., Dispatch following the Boychoir's concert in that city:
"... there was an abundance of riches besides a stunning performance of this new work (the Missa Brevis by Benjamin Britten)." And from the Citizen-Journal:
"... They did more than provide an entertaining evening. They also demonstrated a level of musical taste and performance unique not just among youngsters but among adults as well."